
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Londonderry Street Naming system Task Force held a public workshop meeting on September 8, 2010 
in the Sunnycrest conference room of the Londonderry Town Hall.  The meeting began at 9:30 A.M. 
 
Present:  Task Force Members: Karen Marchant, Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl and Cindy McCann 
 
  
Meeting opened at 9:30 A.M. 
 
Discussions 
 
Task force members discussed property owner suggestion that the theme for the name changes at  
Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park, Londonderry be colors.  All indications from Derry are that 
They will adopt any changes that this task force recommends. 
 
Motion made by Karen Marchant to accept the theme of colors.  Second by Jim Bilodeau. Passed 
unanimously. 
 
John Vogl suggests associating the colors with the specific existing lanes in the park for clarity. 
 
Said suggested name changes are as follows: 
 
1. Aqua Place  Lane 1 (Derry) 
2. Burgundy Place  Lane 2 
3. Coral Place  Lane 2A 
4. Gold Place  Lane 3 
5. Grey Place  Lane 3A 
6. Lavender Place  Lane 3B 
7. Lime Place  (Maintenance Building Section of Road) 
8. Orange Place  Back Section of Lane 3B 
9. Peach Place  Lane 3C 
10. Purple Place  Lane 4 
11. Raspberry Place  Little section of Lane 4A 
12. Tan Place  larger section of Lane 4A 
 
Karen Marchant feels that park management is under the impression that the Town of Londonderry would 
be responsible for the cost of changes to the street signs and mailboxes within the park.   
 
Karen Marchant advises that there are a total of 258 units within the park.  221 of the units are in 
Londonderry.  165 of the units located in Londonderry are owned by the park.  56 of the units located in 
Londonderry are individually owned.  37 of the units in the park are in Derry and ownership is not known 
at this time. 
 
Task force members agree that Park Management is responsible for these associated costs.  This will be 
specified in future meetings and will be made clear to park management. 
 
Jim Bilodeau suggests another meeting with park management.  Karen Marchant suggests that Derry 
Officials and Postal officials also be at the meeting in order to address any other issues. 
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Old Business 
 
John Vogl advises that the resident of 55 Hovey Road has suggested Dragonfly Way instead of Stagecoach 
Way for that section of Spring Road that needs to be renamed. 
 
Karen Marchant makes motion to accept Dragonfly Way as the new name for what is currently known as 
55 Hovey Road including the section of the roadway that houses the Comcast building. 
 
Second by Jim Bilodeau. 
 
Motion Passed unanimously. 
 
John Vogl to prepare the amendment for the Town Council meeting of September 13, 2010 
 
Next Meeting: 
 
 
A business meeting is tentatively  scheduled for September 24, 2010 at 9:30 A.M. in the Sunnycrest 
Conference Room. of the Town Hall to meet with park management, Town of Derry representatives and 
Postal officials to discuss the suggested changes for Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park. 
 
 
Minutes by C. McCann 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 


